
Appendix 4 
Progress with Committee Resolutions 

 

Date of 
Meeting 

Item number and 
title 

Resolution  Progress 

28 January 
2021 

5 5.  WORK 
PROGRAMME 
AND SUPPORT 
TO SCHOOLS 
DURING THE 
COVID 
PANDEMIC 

Resolved: - subject to the above observations – 
(i) to accept the comprehensive information 

received on how the regional consortium, in 
partnership with the local authority, had evolved 
and adapted their support to schools during the 
COVID-19 pandemic and how schools had 
adapted to the new ways of working in response 
to the restrictions in force, along with the lessons 
learnt and the impact on future education 
delivery practices;  

(ii) to commend all GwE, Local Authority Education 
and Children’s Services staff and all school 
based staff on their achievements in adapting 
and delivering high quality education to the 
county’s pupils both remotely and in safe school 
environments whilst also providing well-being 
support; and 

(iii) that a message be sent to all local authority 
Education and Children’s Services staff along 
with all staff involved with delivering services to 
schools to thank them for their diligent work in 
securing the safe delivery of education and well-
being services to pupils during the course of the 
pandemic       

 

 
Lead Member, GwE and Council 
Officers advised of the 
Committee’s observations and 
recommendations. 
 
 
The Chair sent an e-mail on 
behalf of the Committee to all 
Education and Children Services 
staff, and all the County’s Head 
teachers to thank them for all 
their efforts in delivering 
education and support to the 
County’s pupils throughout the 
pandemic period.  Senior officers 
and head teachers were asked 
to share the e-mail with all staff 
in any way associated with the 
opening and safe operation of 
schools and the delivery of 
learning opportunities during this 
period.   



 6 6.  LEARNER 
TRANSPORT:  
PROVISION FOR 
WELSH MEDIUM 
EDUCATION AND 
THE DEFINITION 
OF CATEGORY 1 
SCHOOLS IN THE 
COUNTY 

Resolved: - subject to the above observations to confirm 
that no change was currently required to the Authority’s 
Policy due to:   

i). the Learner Transport Policy 2018 fully meeting 

the current statutory requirements under Learner 

Travel (Wales) Measure 2008; which had been 

tested legally prior to being adopted in 2018; 

ii). currently changing how Category 1 & 2 Welsh 

Language Secondary Schools were dealt with in 

terms of transport would undermine the provision 

of Education in Denbighshire’s Category 2 Welsh 

Schools. 

iii). the risk of making the Authority open to be 

challenged in regard to decisions previously made, 

or future decisions made if they contradicted 

Legislation, Policy and Guidance.  

iv). the fact that the Welsh Government had recently 

consulted on potential future changes to The 

Learner Travel (Wales) Measure 2008 in January 

2021, and the outcome of that process could again 

change future requirements across a number of 

areas, including Welsh medium schools. 

v). the fact that Welsh Government was currently 

undertaking a consultation on ‘School categories 

according to Welsh-medium provision’ and the 

outcome of that process may also change the 

Lead Member and officers 
advised of the Committee’s 
observations and 
recommendations 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



current categorisation for all Welsh medium 

schools and any linked Legislation; and 

vi). that a letter be sent to Welsh Government 

emphasising the need for them to ensure that all 

legislation relating to education provision and 

Learner Transport provision dovetail to support the 

delivery of the widest possible choice of 

educational opportunities for pupils in Wales;  

vii). that further reports are provided to the Committee 

upon the publication of the Welsh Government’s 

revised Learner Transport Measure and the 

conclusions of the Review of School 

Categorisation According to Welsh-medium Policy 

outlining the respective reviews’ implications for 

Denbighshire schools and pupils; and 

viii). that the Lead Member for Education, Children and 

Young People discuss with parents of pupils 

attending Ysgol Bro Cinmeirch how best to meet 

their needs for access to secondary education 

provision of their choice.  

 
 
vi) a letter was sent to Welsh 
Government Ministers and the 
Deputy Minister responsible for 
recent consultations highlighting 
the Committee’s concerns and 
its observations (copy circulated 
to members as part of the 
Information Brief for this 
meeting) 
 
vii) the requested reports are 
listed under the ‘Future Items’ 
area on the Committee’s forward 
work programme (see Appendix 
1) 

 


